From: "Anastacia Cosner" <anastaciacosner@gmail.com>

Date: October 20, 2007 8:38:16 PM EDT

To: wlm@umd.edu

Subject: Request for Senate review of policy - discipline & calls for emergency medical

services

Dear Dr. Montgomery,

My name is Anastacia and I am an undergraduate Senator representing the College of Arts and Humanities, I am also President of Students for Sensible Drug Policy at the University of Maryland. I have been doing quite a bit of research on an issue commonly referred to as "Good Samaritan" policies as an option to reduce harm to our students.

I write to request Senate review of disciplinary policies that apply to students who call for Emergency Medical Services for a drug or alcohol related illness or overdose. Studies have shown that implementation of such "Good Samaritan" policies increase 911 calls in the area - in this case, the campus community. It is in the opinions of many of my fellow undergraduate senators that students should never be deterred from or hesitate to call for help because of fear of disciplinary action. I would recommend that an amendment be made to the Code of Conduct that would exempt such individuals from judicial action (such as for the possession or use of any substance — including alcohol, as well as other "harder" drugs) if they call for medical assistance for themselves or a friend.

I look forward to your response, and would be more than happy to discuss this issue at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Anastacia Cosner

Anastacia Cosner University of Maryland, College Park Senator, College of Arts and Humanities President, Students for Sensible Drug Policy Secretary, SSDP Board of Directors

AnastaciaCosner@gmail.com (410) 299-3433 (c) http://www.ssdpterps.net/ http://www.SchoolsNotPrisons.com/